Arrowood Home Owners Association Meeting June 6, 2000

Attendees:

Tom DeWispelaere

Steve Jones

Diane Morvay

Logan Smith

Byron Lewis

Krista Miller

The meeting called to order by Tom DeWispelaere at 7:30 PM at the home of Byron Lewis.

1. Previous meeting minutes were reviewed and discussed.

2. There was a discussion of an HOA violation of construction equipment being stored in a backyard. Also the same backyard was overgrown.

3. Logan suggested that Arrowood HOA residents Adopt-a-Highway on Signal Hill Road. Logan will look into what is necessary to get this accomplished.

4. There are 2 trees in the front entrance that are blown over and need to be removed. Steve was quoted $85 per tree to be removed by JD Lawn Service. Everyone agreed that the work needed to be completed. Steve is to ask JD Lawn Service to design a long-term plan for the front entrance.

5. The garage sale had 31 separate homes participating. Some of the homes had multiple families participating. This was a great success.

6. Tom & Logan decided to send out statements to delinquent homeowners in May. There were 26 statements sent and as of June 6th there are still 11 delinquent homeowners.

7. The board discussed the meeting that Evergreen Ventures had for the community May 17, 2000. Those who attended agreed that the meeting was quite informative and everything went well.

8. Tom and Krista shared information about Prince William Fairgrounds RV and boat storage. It is secured storage for RV’s and boats for $40 per month. Maybe this would help get the boats off the streets and out of the driveways.

9. Tom shared information about the Comcast upgrade in our community. Mike Downing, a Comcast employee, is in charge of our community upgrade and can be reached at 703-369-2517.

10. ARC applications that were presented to the board and approved:

Lot # 81 for a fence and deck

Lot # 251 for a front door and trim color change around the door


11. Walsh, Colucci, Stackhouse, Emrich & Lubeley sent a letter to the HOA to inform the community that they are looking to build “Manassas Church of Christ” on the North side of Signal Hill on the corner of Liberia Ave. This letter was sent as a courtesy to our community. 

12. Steve informed the board that he and his neighbors received a letter for OA Partners (representing Riggs Bank) to ask the residents to remove anything (except mailboxes) in their front yard that is in the 8 feet easement that VDOT has. This must be completed before VDOT will accept our streets into the state maintenance program.

13. Tom is to find out if the board legally has to divulge the name of the person who turned in the complaint if the homeowner the complaint was made about requests the information.

14. Tom, Krista, Byron and Steve would like to lower the dues as of January 2001. The entire board will research the issue. 

15. The majority of the board agreed to try a movie night at the pavilion. The cost of the movies is $50 to $250 per rental. The board decided that we would look into a less expensive movie at first to see the turnout. If it is a success we can rent 3 and get the 4th movie free. 

Meeting adjourned at 9:05 PM.

Respectfully Submitted,

Diane Morvay, Arrowood HOA Secretary

